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SOUTHSTREET (BUILDERS) Ltd 

South Builders 
Old Milton Road 

New Milton 
BH25 6EB 

 

Tel: (01425) 619533 
Fax: (01425) 638849 

NHBC Registered House Builder 
Member of FSB, FMB 

ASHLEY MOTOR 
REPAIRS 

Ashley Crossroads 
New Milton  BH25 5AQ 

General Servicing and Repairs 

M.O.T.s, Body Shop 

Free Estimates  01425 615989 

 

 

Richard Hicken ATT 

Make tax simple - a low-cost tax and accounts service from the convenience 

of your own home.  Over 25 years’ experience in taxation: 

• Annual tax return 

• Inheritance tax health check 

• Capital gains tax 

• Self employed business accounts 

• Property letting accounts 

• Eve / Sat appointments 

023 8057 2717   07970 558785   simpletaxsolutions@gmail.com 

54 Archers Road, Southampton SO15 2LU 

www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

The Memorial Hall at Hordle 

and  

The Church Hall at Tiptoe 

are both available for hire 

Contact the Church Office (Ruth Lambe) 

for details 

 

HORDLE PHARMACY 
26 Ashley Lane, Hordle 

 

• Collection of your prescriptions from 
local surgeries and free deliveries 

• Free NHS FLU JABS for eligible people 

• Professional advice available  

01425 610594 

E-mail: hordle.pharmacy@gmail.com 



 

 

The Churches of  

All Saints’, Hordle and St Andrew’s, Tiptoe 
• We Worship God in Spirit and Truth 

• We Grow in Faith and Fellowship 
• We Reach out with the Gospel 

 

 Sunday services are as follows: 
9.00am Holy Communion - All Saints’, Hordle (1st Sunday of month) 
9.00am Morning Prayer - All Saints’, Hordle (3rd Sunday of month) 

10.00am - St Andrew’s, Tiptoe (Holy Communion - 2nd and 4th Sundays) 
10.30am - All Saints’, Hordle 

 

See the church website - www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 
COPY DATE for the April 2023 issue is March 20th   

All contributions please to: Christine Warren - christine@claritysound.co.uk 

 
DISCLAIMER 

Any view expressed by contributors or advertisers to LINK should not necessarily be taken to reflect the 
opinions of the Editors or the PCC and we do not hold responsibility for any of the contents. 

www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

All Saints’ Church 

Hordle Lane 

Hordle 

SO41 0FB 

St. Andrew’s Church 

Sway Road 

Tiptoe 

SO41 6FR 

Enquiries 
For all enquiries, please in the first instance contact the Church Office  

Monday to Friday 9.30am—12.00 noon   Tel: 01425 626565 
Email: church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

This magazine is free … and we hope you enjoy it. 
But, if you wish to make a donation (suggested £1) that will be gratefully received or you may 

like to make a one-off payment of £10. Cheques payable to ‘Hordle PCC’. 



 

 
The New Forest’s Leading Garden Centre.  A wonderful selection of Trees, 
Shrubs, Houseplants, Garden Sundries, Tools and Furniture. 

CAMELLIA’S RESTAURANT 
Morning coffee, afternoon tea, lunches prepared fresh every day. 

EVERTON (on A337 near LYMINGTON),  LYMINGTON,  HANTS.  SO41 0JZ 
Telephone:  01590 642155    Fax:  01590 644710 

www.evertonnurseries.co.uk    E-mail:  sales@evertonnurseries.co.uk 
OPEN EVERY DAY  -  MON-SAT: 9.00-5.30   SUN: 10.30-4.30 

When replying to Advertisers, please mention “LINK” 

Please put CLEAN milk bottle 
tops in the box in the foyer of 
the Church Hall at Hordle 
and Church Porch at Tiptoe.  
   Thank you. 

     



 

 

Welcome to the March edition of LINK 

Jonah began to go into the city, going a day’s 

journey. And he called out, “Yet forty days, and 

Nineveh shall be overthrown!” (Jonah 3:4) 

Of all the seasons in the Christian calendar to have had its 

theological significance stripped away by secularism, it 

may be surprising that Lent was among the first. We still 

expect to see wise men and stables appear on greetings 

cards at Christmas, and we know it is rare to see many 

empty tombs or crosses popping up outside churches at Easter. But even in my 

childhood the meaning of Lent was nothing more than giving up chocolate 

with a vague sense that this was to instill some moral fibre. 

Yet the 40 days from Ash Wednesday through to Palm Sunday at the start of 

April were fixed in place by the ancient church for a specific reason. Numbers 

matter in the Bible, and the 40 days of Lent match the 40 days or years that 

God sometimes gave people to repent of their waywardness and turn back to 

Him. Much more than our New Year’s resolutions, Lent is a time for Christians 

to look back and reflect whether our lives have been characterized by faithful 

obedience to God’s word in recent months and, inevitably, to recognize once 

again that we stand confident in God’s presence only because of Christ’s 

atoning work on the cross which we are preparing to celebrate at Easter. 

The thought that God would require us to consider our failures is counter 

cultural in a society that tells us to love ourselves and build our self worth. But 

at no point in the Bible does God test people or call them to account, except to 

help them out of a direction that will lead to disaster. Indeed the scandal of 

these accounts is that as soon as anyone believed God’s warnings, he rescued 

them and forgave them, no matter how far they had got things wrong. 

As we face some serious times of testing in our wider world right now, perhaps 

this Lent is an apt time for us all to reflect seriously whether we can recognize 

our need for the kind of divine help and salvation that only the Good Friday 

Cross provides, but which is available to anyone ready to receive it. 

God bless,     Phil 
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Sunday Services for March 2023 

All Saints’, Hordle 

Sunday     5th     9.00  Holy Communion  
       10.30  All Age Worship       Memorial Hall  
Sunday  12th   10.30  Family Worship         
Sunday   19th        9.00  Morning Prayer 
        10.30  Family  Communion  
Sunday   26th   10.30  Family Worship 
  

St. Andrew’s, Tiptoe 

Sunday    5th   10.00   Morning Prayer     
Sunday   12th   10.00    Holy Communion     
Sunday   19th   10.00    Morning Prayer     
Sunday   26th   10.00   Holy Communion 

Prayer Meetings in March  

Mondays 13th, 20th, 27th  11.00  Zoom Prayer Meeting 

Diary for March 
Thursday   2nd  12.30   Luncheon Club         Memorial Hall 

Friday     10th  10.30   Coffee at Potting Shed 
Thursday  16th    9.30  Parish Quiet Garden      Rodgers 
         3.00  Tea @ 3          Memorial Hall 
Monday    20th    7.30  PCC           Upper Room 
Friday     24th  10.30  Coffee at Potting Shed 
Saturday   25th    7.00  Church Quiz           Memorial Hall 
 
Little Angels and Village Voices  weekly as normal. 

Discipleship Course 

Mondays 6th, 13th, 20th, 27th         11.00—12 noon         Memorial Hall 
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Congratulations 

to  

Gary and Kelly Wills who 

welcomed a baby son on  

February 4th 

Is this in your diary? 

The Annual Parochial Church 

Meeting (APCM) 

Will be held on Sunday 23rd April 

at 12 noon 

Followed by lunch 

Bring and Share Lunch  
12.30pm 

2nd April—Palm Sunday in the 

Tiptoe Church Hall. Sign up 

sheets will be at the back of both 

churches from 12th March for 

three Sundays. 

We do hope you will join us. 

Church Open 

All Saints’ Church will be open 

for quiet Prayer and Meditation 

from Mondays to Fridays from 

9.30—12 noon. 

19th March is Mothering 
Sunday 

Meat-free Fridays? 

In February 2020, General Synod voted for a target to achieve zero carbon by 

2030. However, recognising that it may take longer than the current time 

frame to achieve this, bishops have suggested “Having a meat-free Friday 

during Lent”. The Bishop of Norwich says “It is, after all, entirely in line with 

the long-established Christian practice in many churches of avoiding meat on 

Fridays, and not only during Lent.” 



 

 

LINK                             

Thank you! 

This enthusiastic group 

of volunteers not only 

deserved their well-

earned coffee break, but 

also our grateful thanks 

for all their hard work in 

tidying up the All Saints’ 

Churchyard on Saturday 

21st January. Well done 

all! 

‘We are at our strongest when we show our weaknesses.’ 

This group of children from Hordle All Saints and Tiptoe St. Andrew’s raised 
£330.62 at their cake sale in church for The Lymington basics food bank. 
Recently they went down to meet Oli and the team to hand over the cheque. 
 

The children from Year 2 
and Year 3 from 

Hordle Primary school were 
inspired to raise money for 
the food bank after talking 

at school about helping 
others. 

The children did such an 
amazing job. We are so 

proud of them. 
     Milly Pickburn 
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Home Groups 

Most Churches around the country run Home 

Groups, where church family members gather to 

study the Bible. 

For our Church, Home Groups meet together midweek in someone’s home to 

study the Bible, pray and share fellowship. Meetings usually take place 

fortnightly. Some groups have a meal beforehand.   

Most groups follow a range of study methods – either a published course of 

Bible studies, reading and discussing a Christian book, exploring themes from 

the Sunday sermon or independently studying a book of the Bible. 

During the Lent period, Phil, our Vicar, suggested that all the groups follow 

the same course, called Discipleship Explored.  Phil is also running the course 

on Monday mornings from 11.00 - 12.00 for those members of the 

congregation who do not attend a Home Group, and for those Home Groups 

who wish to study with a larger group of people. I hope you have been 

taking part in these studies. 

It would be lovely to have more groups. If you have led a group before and 

would like to start a new group, or are currently an existing member and 

would like to ‘breakaway’ and start a new group, I would love to hear from 

you.  I know there are people looking to join groups. We just need the leaders. 

One group does meet via Zoom, so there would be the opportunity to join 

them, until a new group is established. 

However we meet, the aim is the same – to deepen our relationship with God 

and each other, to grow in love and knowledge of God and to learn how best 

to support one another in the Church.  

             Christina Rodgers  family@rodgershouse.co.uk 
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When my arms can’t reach people who are close to my heart 
… I always hug them with my prayers. 

Men’s Breakfast 11th February 

The Reverend Cliff McClelland, chaplain at 

Winchester prison, spoke to us about his work with 

Winchester staff and inmates. Cliff spoke of the ripple 

effect of anger, remorse and regret that affects many prisoners. Sadly over 

50% of offenders have a parent who have been in prison, which makes it 

difficult to break the tradition. Many prisoners suffer from PTSD. 

Cliff drew our attention to our own sinfulness and how we fall short of God’s 

purpose. He reminded us of the passage in Exodus 20:13 – ‘Thou shalt not 

murder’ - reminding us that by turning our backs on sin we turn towards God 

through Christ our Saviour. We were reminded of how Moses, David and Paul 

had all been guilty of murder, but were used powerfully by God. Cliff also drew 

our attention to the message of restoration that we find in Matthew 5.  

The prison chaplaincy team seek to encourage restorative justice, where both  

offender and victim are encouraged to communicate with each other. He 

spoke about the example of ‘A’, who was raised a Buddhist, attended a 

Christian School, and later, as an adult, committed a serious crime as a result 

of an alcohol problem. He was supported by the chaplaincy team, giving his life 

to Jesus and finding peace. He spoke of finding ‘D’, a broken man at the foot of 

the chapel cross one day, convicted of his brokenness before Jesus, again able 

to find the love and acceptance of Jesus. 

Cliff went on to encourage churches to consider joining the crucial Welcome 

Directory, helping Faith Communities welcome people leaving prison.  

Tim Cosby 
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SATURDAY 25th MARCH  

7pm in the MEMORIAL HALL Hordle 

To raise money for the Turkey/Syria Earthquake Appeal  

£10.00 per head to include 

FISH AND CHIP SUPPER  

There will be a veggie or sausage alternative  

(which must be ordered at the time of booking)  

 

Please bring your own nibbles, drinks and glasses 

The Church Office, All Saints’ Church, Hordle Lane, Hordle, Hampshire SO41 0FB.  

Tel: 01425 626565         Email: church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk  

Website: www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk Facebook: engb.facebook.comHordleParishChurch  

TEAMS OF 6-8 (but no more please)  
Come as a group or individually and we’ll find you a team.  
You can sign-up … 
• on the list at the back of our churches,  
• on the church website (calendar page),  
• by contacting the church office,  
• or by using the QR code  
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When the Lord was creating mothers, an angel asked: 

"Why are you spending so much time on this one.” 

God said, “Have you read the specs for her? She has to 

be completely washable, but not plastic, have 200 
moveable parts, run on black coffee and leftovers, have 

a lap that can hold three children at a time but that disappears when she 

stands up, a kiss that can cure anything from a broken leg to a disappointed 
love affair … and six pairs of hands.” 

The angel slowly said, “Six pairs of hands ... no way.” 

“It’s not the hands that are causing me problems,” God remarked, “it’s the 
three pairs of eyes that mothers have to have.” 

“That’s on the standard model?” asked the angel. God nodded. 

“One pair that sees through closed doors when she asks, ‘What are you kids 

doing in there?’ even though she already knows, another in the back of her 

head that sees what she shouldn’t but what she has to know, and of course the 

ones in front that can look at a child with love when he goofs up and say. ‘I 
understand and I love you’ without so much as uttering a word.” 

“God,” said the angel gently, “Get some rest ... this is too much for one day.” 

“I can’t,” said God, “I’m so close to creating something so close to my heart.  

I have one who heals herself when she is sick, can feed a family of six on one 
pound of hamburger and can get a nine year old to stand under a shower.” 

The angel touched the mother slowly and said, “It’s so soft.” “But tough!” said 

God excitedly. “Imagine what this mother can endure or accomplish!” 

“Will she be able to think?” “Not only will she be able to think, but she can 

reason and compromise,” said the Creator. 

Finally, the angel bent over and ran a finger across the cheek. 

“There’s a leak!” she pronounced. “I told You that You were trying to put too 

much into this model.” “It’s not a leak,” said the Lord, “It’s a tear.” 

“What’s the tear for?” “The tear is her expression of joy, sadness, 

disappointment, pain, loneliness, and pride.” 

The angel was impressed. “You are a genius,” said the angel. 

Sombrely, God said, “No.  I created the woman but she created the tear.” 
Abridged from  Erma Bornbeck 

When God created Mothers 
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‘We are asking if the people of your Church could, 

during Lent, support the work of Minstead Trust’s 

newest social business - The Real Jam and 

Chutney Company - at Minstead Lodge.  

As you reflect and prepare to celebrate Easter, please would you consider helping 

to fund essential changes in running our walled vegetable garden, so that people 

will be able to sow, tend, grow and harvest the produce that will be the fresh 

ingredients for the Jams and Chutneys that are made at Minstead Lodge.  

The people who tend to the gardens have learning disabilities and they will have 

the opportunity of being actively involved in the business, contributing to the 

success of the Real Jam and Chutney Company. Freshly grown produce from the 

gardens at Minstead Lodge will be a vital part of the success of our new business.  

We took on this exciting company at the end of 2022. A going concern, with an 

existing book of loyal retailers in the New Forest, The Real Jam and Chutney 

Company is our new work integration social business that involves people with 

learning disabilities in all aspects of the company: growing and preparing the fruit 

and vegetables, cooking, canning and labelling, as well as deliveries. We have an 

apprentice in post, and also offer volunteering, training, and work experience 

opportunities on our Step up for Work programme.  

Please help us to get our initial production up to speed. We need items such as a 

new mower and tools, along with seeds, compost and also funds for maintenance 

of the machinery and equipment. In all, we are looking to raise 

£2,000. We would be most grateful if your Church could help us 

reach this target. Your generosity would be helping people like 

Emily, who told me “I enjoy growing vegetables and also flowers, I 

like to see the butterflies and bees on the flowers”  

Josh, Production Chef Apprentice, makes the jams and chutneys. He 

told me “I am really happy to be working in the Kitchens at 

Minstead Lodge; I have always wanted to be a chef and now I am 

learning how to do that. I like everything about making the jams and 

chutneys, except I am not that keen on the smell of the vinegar!”  

If members of the congregations wish to make a donation they can do so here 

https://www.minsteadtrust.org.uk/charity/appeals/garden-appeal 

We value your Church’s ongoing support and we thank you for considering our 

work during Lent. To find out more, do come and visit us at Minstead Lodge.’  

  

https://www.minsteadtrust.org.uk/charity/appeals/garden-appeal
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Dear God … 

You were telling me about Jesus, about your creation and how it 

went wrong. 

Dear Carolyn, 

Yes, I made the world because I am loving, good and creative.  I only know 

good things, so there was no way I could anticipate evil or pain and the 

world was made without protection against those things.  My creation 

became flawed, and humans experienced hardship and pain. Though 

angry, I didn’t withdraw from what I had made, but was active in the 

world, especially in the lives of the Israelites who knew me.  But I couldn’t 

be part of the world, and be united with my people because of their sin, 

and they were unable to free themselves from it. Sin was a barrier 

between them and me. Only Jesus could remove that. He was God and 

man, the point of meeting where I became one with my Creation.  He died 

at the hands of men to unite people to me for ever.   

Dear God, 

But we are still not immune from bad things, things which happen to us 

and things we do, are we? 

Dear Carolyn, 

No; though there is nothing more Jesus has to do, there is an opportunity 

for you to respond to his gift of himself. 

                      Carolyn Petts 

 

 ‘God created mothers so that someone in this       
  house would know where everything is.’    
                 source unknown 
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Thoughts from my garden ... 

I am enjoying this sunny weather mid February working in the garden. I have 

been just tidying up, with Robin for company. All he wants is a worm, which 

he usually finds. The shallots and broad beans are planted in pots in the 

greenhouse and the potatoes are chitting in the spare bedroom. 

I have spent quite a lot of time sorting 

photographs, throwing out a lot and the rest will 

go into albums, making sure they are marked. 

Then the bookcase had to be turned out to make 

room for the albums, which means there are piles 

of books looking for a new home! I have not 

changed houses since early 1970's so it is about time I did some sorting! 

A weather presenter mentioned that there have not been any named storms 

this year yet - and I hope it stays that way! This set me thinking. Do you 

remember the big storm which hit Milford-on-Sea on Valentines Day 2014? 

We went to the sea front the following weekend, 

together with half the local population. We must 

have put the car in the car park in Milford and 

walked to the front. The beach huts had been 

completely demolished  - they were not made of 

wood,  and the debris was everywhere. I think the 

carpark must have been closed. The people celebrating Valentines Day at the 

restaurant on the front were rescued by the Army because of the flooding. 

Since then, the huts have been rebuilt and some alterations made to cope 

with bad weather. 

                                              Looking forward to the warmer weather! 
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PCC Jottings from the last 9 months 

PCC training took place at the May meeting, especially for 
new members but a timely reminder for us all about our 
responsibilities as Trustees and how we should conduct 
ourselves. 

The PCC met for a Vision Day in June to discuss whether the Vision statement 
in the Parish Profile made for Phil’s appointment was still appropriate and how 
we move forward. The PCC are aware there is much to be done to fulfil this 
vision. 

Finance- the Common Mission fund payment (that pays Phil’s salary) has been 
decreased and we have been managing to pay our full share for the first time 
for many years. The finance committee has recommended moving some of our 
necessary reserves into an investment account to earn higher interest. 

Fabric – both churches and halls have had a quinquennial inspection. There are 
jobs to be done but nothing too major. The tornado that hit St. Andrew’s area 
caused damage to several trees and a few roof tiles. 

The Eco church team have continued to encourage us to set an example in 
sustainable living. A ‘warm space’ has been set up in Hordle pavilion on 
Mondays which the church is supporting with personnel. 

Liz Wyatt has taken over from Gill Morris as Parish Safeguarding Officer. New 
safeguarding policy for social media personnel has been approved. 

The health and safety policy has been reviewed, updated and accepted. 

We also receive reports from the subcommittees: mission, hall management, 
eco church and finance. 

The position for a children’s and youth worker was advertised. This produced 
enquiries but no suitable applications so the position has been readvertised. 

The Parish profile has been updated and the role description is in process for 
an Associate Minister to assist Phil across the parish. 

Service times at All Saints have been adjusted to 9am and 10.30am to assist 
set up for the later service.          

Mary Moynagh  - PCC Secretary 
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A STORY OF HOPE AND 

REGENERATION 

ENGLISH PASTORAL  
By JAMES REBANKS 

 

A touching autobiography of family 

life, hard work and passion for the 

natural world from a Lakeland 

farmer.  He agonises over the 

pressure to produce cheap food 

and his shock to realise that soil is 

damaged by over dependence on 

chemical fertilisers. 

 

There is challenge: “we should farm as if we are going to live for a 

thousand years. The idea is that we might protect our natural resources 

better if we had to face the long-term consequences for our actions 

instead of passing on a mess for someone else to sort out … Are we big 

enough, brave enough, or wise enough to do anything so grand and 

idealistic as stop the damage we are doing?” 

 

There is hope, poetry and beauty. James is raising his family surrounded 

by streams re-engineered to meander through restored wetlands, grazed 

by traditional cattle that tread more lightly on sensitive pasture, 

wildflower meadows, crop rotation and habitats that invite curlews and 

lapwings to return to breed.  

 

I loved it.  

 

                 Review by Helen Edmonds 
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Q: ISN’T FASTING IN LENT A BIT OLD-FASHIONED? 

A: No! Read on to discover why… 
Do you recall the GREAT FASHION FAST? 

Just 10 items to wear for Lent? We 

highlighted waste in the clothing industry, 

and poorly paid factory workers in Asia. 

This year “Climate Stewards”  question 

our “lifestyle” with ideas to reduce our 

carbon emissions. Each challenge is topical, sometimes 

uncomfortable but definitely not old-fashioned. Please join us to… 

Choose one for each week of Lent: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EACH SMALL SACRIFICE BLESSES GOD’S EARTH AND OUR GLOBAL  

NEIGHBOURS EXPERIENCING CLIMATE CRISES 
EcoChurch Team 

Week 1/2     22 Feb - 4 March 

SHOPPING 
Ask yourself : Do I need it? Only 

buy essential food and toiletries. 

Week 3    5 - 11 March 

EAT MEALS FREE FROM 
Meat, dairy or desserts 

Week 5     19 - 25 March 

SAVE ENERGY 
Take short showers, dry washing 

on the line or a rack. 

Week 6    26th March - 1 April 

FAST FROM DRIVING 
Aim to walk, cycle, use public 

transport or car share to work 

or shop 

Week 4     12 - 18 March 

CUT OUT TREATS 
Cheese, chocolate and coffee are 

high carbon items. Give up one of 

them. 

Week 7   2 – 8 April 

REDUCE SCREEN TIME 
Spend time outside. Play games and 

read instead of movies 
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 Harvest Festival at ... 
What: Warm Space and Café! 

When: Mondays 10am - 2pm until further notice   

Where: Hordle Pavilion off Vaggs Lane 

This winter is going to be quite a challenge for villagers ... 

We’re opening the Pavilion to offer: 
• a safe, friendly and confidential place that has no time limit when open 

• company and a place to meet up 

• access to basic facilities such as warmth, free hot drinks, reasonably 
priced lite bites and cakes (or bring your own if you prefer) 

• a place to bring your work, creative hobbies such as knitting, board & 
card games, art and reading etc 

• a Kid’s Corner to meet other parents over a cuppa 

• dogs are welcome 
 

Hordle Community Association 

The Café is welcoming a growing number of people into this 
community-friendly atmosphere.  

Whether you are alone, meeting a friend(s) or other Mums, bringing a 
neighbour, walking the dog, this is a place to find people who enjoy a chat 

or to stop quietly in the company of others for a while. 

The Café team is a small enthusiastic group made up of HCA and Church 
volunteers, who would be open to recruit more help. If you are interested, 
come along to a Monday café. Our main wish is to see people come and feel 
comfortable in this space, find warmth and company as the weather gets 

colder and winter draws in.   

So … Come along and say hello!  



 

 

             LINK   

Hordle Primary School 
MAF Dave and 

Becky Waterman 

Dave and Becky's most recent 

newsletter is available at both 

churches. 

In it they are celebrating the year since 

they began work in Liberia, the work 

Dave has been doing to change MAF 

Liberia on to the American system, for 

which he has recently gained his FAA 

licence, the joys of compound life in 

such a beautiful place, and for Becky 

the benefits of retreats and the time to 

write. 

They are encouraged by good progress 

on the house that will become their 

home, hopefully before April, and they 

anticipate their next visit to the UK in 

April and May. 

To read more, do pick up a hard copy 

from church. 

Our Mission Partners 

Tearfund 

Tearfund are 

encouraging us 

to ‘give and pray as a church and help 

show the love of Christ to people in 

desperate need.’ 

‘People were already extremely 

vulnerable, so this earthquake is a crisis 

on top of a crisis. It is yet another layer 

of devastation that adds to the poverty 

and vulnerability experienced by 

ordinary Syrians.’ 

‘Tearfund does not work in Turkey, but 

we are committed in prayer to everyone 

affected by the earthquake.’ 

For more details of how you can help or 

give, please see the sheet available in 

both churches. 

Bible Society 

Bible Society sends out quarterly updates  ‘Word in 

Action’ to all its regular supporters. 

Hot off the press: the Spring 2023 edition contains, under the title Bible People, a 

plea for willing volunteers written by none other than our Tim Cosby. Turn to page 15 

where you will see his smiling face encouraging you to read on! 
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The Grandhordles Team is 

coordinated by our fabulous 
Mrs Ursell who has a wonderful 

rapport with all generations 

and really has done a great job 
keeping this tradition alive.  

If you would be interested in 

joining our Grandhordle Team 
please come to the School 

office and collect a volunteer 

pack.  

We hope to see you soon!  

Team Hordle  

Our Wonderful 

Grandhordles 

“The Grandhordles are really 

kind and lovely and if  I get 

stuck on a word they always 

help me to work it out.” 

Here at Hordle Primary School we 

have so much admiration for our 

lovely volunteers we call our 

Grandhordles! 

They give up and devote their time 

during the week to read and help the 

children with their schoolwork. Not 

only do we value their generosity but 

we also know how much the children 

love spending time with them all. 

It is so brilliant to see the children 

connect with them and the respect 

shown is just amazing. 
“I love the Grandhordles! 

They are really nice and 

friendly and they like it 

when I read them stories.” 
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Hordle W.I. meets on first Tuesdays at 2pm in the W.I. Hall, Ashley Lane, Hordle.  
Contact: Yvonne  01425 615284 

Hordle Gardening Club meets on Fridays at 7.30pm in the Pavilion, Ashley Lane, 
Hordle.  Contact: Secretary, Sue Winter, 01425 610171 

Hordle Flower Club  meets 2nd Wednesday in the month at The Pavilion, Vaggs Lane. 
7pm for 7.30pm.  Contact: Denise Gibb 01590 642804 

Hordle Photographic Club meets on 2nd and 4th Mondays in the Church Room at All 
Saints'.  Contact:  Ian Blundell 01425 629838 

Hordle Volunteer Driver Group (previously known as Hordle Voluntary Care Group) 

provides transport for people in Tiptoe, Hordle and Everton to medical appointments 

when they cannot use public transport.  We can also take relatives to visit patients in 

hospital.  We would welcome enquiries from anyone who can spare a few hours to 

help us support our clients.  Please contact our Coordinator on 0345 388 9063 for 

more information about volunteering, if you need transport to an appointment or you 

can email: hordledrivergroup@gmail.com. 

Please note that our telephone number has changed from 0845 to 0345 

Dial-A-Ride provides a door to door shopping service for people who find it difficult to 
use the bus service. Lymington on Tuesday and  New Milton on Friday.   To book the 
service ring 0845 602 4326 (local call). 

Butterflies Pre-school (term time only). 9.15-12.15 Mon and Fri; 9.15—3 Tues, Wed 
Thurs in St. Andrew’s Church Hall. Contact: Louisa Parsons  01425 615566 

SCARF Youth Club, 6.30-8.00 for children with special needs aged 11-16.  
Contact: Lucinda, 07874 221249 

Young Farmers’ Club, Tiptoe Contact:  brock.hantsyfc@gmail.com 

Tiptoe Community Coffee Morning 10.30am - 11.30am on Wednesdays at Wootton 
Social Club. 
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Jon Dowdeswell FMAAT 
 

Here to deal with all your accounting requirements! 
 

• ACCOUNTS PREPARATION 

• COMPLETION AND SUBMISSION OF SELF ASSESSMENT TAX RETURNS 

• PREPARATION OF VAT RETURNS 

• WAGES AND SALARY PREPARATION 
Brinkley, Middle Road, Tiptoe, Lymington. SO41 6FX 

Tel: (01590) 681174   Fax: (01590) 681118 
E-mail:  davisaccountants@btinternet.com 

www.davisaccountantsnewforest.co.uk 

When replying to Advertisers, please mention “LINK” 

                                LINK 

ADVERTISING 

To advertise in LINK please 

contact Ruth Lambe in the 

Church Office for details 



 

 

www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

I am a fully qualified and highly 
experienced music teacher, 
offering flute lessons up to 
diploma level and piano up to 
grade 5.  Music theory lessons 
available individually and groups. 
Beginners and adults welcome.                  

www.petroflute.co.uk 

petro@petroflute.co.uk 

07968 349120 

Flute  

and piano lessons 

in Hordle  

http://www.petroflute.co.uk
mailto:petro@petroflute.co.uk


 

 

31 Osborne Road New Milton BH25 6AF 

When replying to Advertisers, please mention “LINK” 
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